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Effingham Conservation Commission 

Work Session minutes, July 23, 2012 
 

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:39 p.m. 

 There were no guests or members of the public 

2. Virginia Wrabel reported on her conversation with a member of the Ossipee Conservation 

Commission regarding cooperative efforts. 

3. Emelyn reported on initial investigation of a reported patch of milfoil in Ossipee River 

upstream from the Route 25 bridge. 

4. GMCG will hold its Watershed Weekend this Saturday, July 28 at Camp Calumet. 

5. ECC has received no response from Marilyn Swan at the library regarding the proposal to 

have some trash grabbers there for litter cleanup volunteers. 

6. Kamal Nath reported to Emelyn that he had taken part in an acoustic bat survey in the area. 

Using electronic equipment he drove about 30 miles on town roads, scanning for the calls 

made by bats in flight. He reported the heaviest concentration of activity along Route 25. 

7. Virginia reported that Bill Wrabel will try to take care of road frontage trimming at LLP. 

8. Dave presented the financial report. It reflects no change in the fund balance, at $13,175.75. 

9. Members present: Emelyn Albert (Chair); Dave Goulet (Secretary); Harry Libby;  Tim 

White (Recording Secretary); Jack Williams (Vice Chair) Virginia Wrabel. Absent: Steph 

Barnes (alt.); Al Levesque (alt.); Steve Zalewski (alt.) 

10. The meeting adjourned at 7:11 p.m. 

 

The next regular meeting will be held Monday, August 6 at the Effingham Municipal Offices at 

6:30 p.m. The next work session will be held Monday, August 20 at the Effingham Municipal 

Offices at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Tim White Recording Secretary 
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